
Rnrkv Mountain Ovsters ia published under the auspices of Denvention II by Chris Mills, P.O. Box 6074, Boulder, CO 80J06. 
U? cor°«p^dence ^d submissions should be sent to the above address. Available to Denvention committee members, or for 
printed letters of comment or 50e; subscriptions $4.00/10 issues. Issue #1, October 1980.

MINUTES OF SEPT. !* COMMITTEE MEETING

In attendance: Marla Alvarado, Robert Alvis, Dave And­
erson, George Cain, Suzanne Carnival, Graham England, 
Fred Goldstein, Leanne Harper, Steve Larue, Dana Longo, 
Constance Maytum, Barb McDonald, Bruce Miller, Chris 
Mills, Lindy Mitchell, Donald Nash, Tim O'Hare, Karl & 
Carole Pflock, Alan Swain, Carolyn Thompson, Don Thomp­
son, Linda Young. The meeting began at 7:50 p.m.

A discussion was held concerning Noreascon II by those 
people on our con who attended. Having seen the size 
of the con and the amount of space that they provided 
to the hucksters and art show, we will definitely need 
to go to Currigan Exhibition Hall. This will mean 
creative planning for programming and a tighter running 
of operations.

Contracts will have to be signed with dur hotels, the 
Hilton, Cosmopolitan, Holiday Inn and the Marina. Our 
overflow hotels -will have to have contracts also, the 
Radisson and the Executive Tower Inn. This should be 
accomplished within the next two weeks.

The Downtown Marriott which is under construction would 
1 -1 ke us to consider them in our planning. Their expected 
completion date is the 1st of June, 1981. Randy Kris­
tiansen will be dealing with them to see if they have any 
space we may need. We have a tentative contract 'with 
Currigan and we will need to get a firm one also within 
the next two weeks. A deposit is required on this space. 
The deposit will cover the rental of the hall. Cost,of 
services and help will paid at a later date. We will 
probably need the Arena and the Theatre in Currigan to 
hold the Hugos and Masquerade. The latter two cost at 
least 85,000 each per performance.

Noreascon had approximately 5900 bodies, full and day 
memberships. We are expecting a body count somewhere 
near 4800. This is really iffy as we cannot expect the 
same number of walk-ins due to our location geographically.

Bruce M. suggested we have enough space to handle the 
people but that space is badly arranged. We also have 
a lack of people who can work here with us and need to 
get more contacts outside of Colorado. He and' his staff 
will be working towards this.

Logistics is one of our weak points, ' Noreascon moved" 
approximately 150 tons of materials and rented an office 
2 months before the con. A discussion going around Nor­
eascon was that the Woridcons were going to have to 
change in the future, either the number of memberships 
will have to be held down or less stuff will be done.

Leanne H. liked several ideas she picked up at Noreas­
con and. wishes to use them for us. Overflow rooms for 
programming, people stationed in programm-i ng rooms to 
see that things are going right and being sure that 
equipment that is needed is where it is supposed to be 
oh time. She wbuIcTalso like to split the green room 
and the ops programming room.

Barb Me. says we will have to have a radio network. 
We would like to use beepers but’there is so much 
construction going on' in- the city and work being done 
with explosives, we had best check to see if it will 
be safe. Barb will do this.

George C. who is in charge of personnel, says we should 
need about 500 people and it is unlikely that we will 
get them. He is working very hard to see that we do. 
It should be stressed and implanted ^nto everyone's 
brain that we need to be courteous to all. We'll" lose 
more helpers and staff by being inconsiderate than any 
other way.

Dana L. will be running the con suite, and is trying to 
figure a way to keep it open 24 hours a day.

Barb wished to remind the committee of the 5 hours sleep 
a night rule with two meals a day mandatory (for active 
duty committee members during the -onvention). Several 
people have been contacted to be 1 Mothers with the 
necessary power to enforce these riles. Vp to date 
committee staff persons will be provided for this, 
hopefully. More will be discussed on this subject

1

when closer to the con. Bruce 1b checking with these 
people.'

Bob A. reported on the Noreascon approximate finances 
just to show us how we will be spending our money and 
at what times.- These figures are approximate. Total, 
8212,000, pre-August 850,000, August $60,000 and at 
the con, $100,000. They had a complex bookkeeping sys­
tem and could not deposit in the bank over the weekend. 
We would not have the bank problems. We will be getting 
Visa and Mastercharge. The approximate cost of the 
latter two would be 3%.

We will be advertising 6 ft. tables for hucksters. It 
might be possible that Currigan would be able to give us 
8 ft. tables but we won't count on it. Noreascon is 
expecting the IRS to be auditing them and we should 
expect the same after our con.

Approximately 200 members were signed up and paid for 
DVII at Noreascon. This brings our total attending 
ana supporting memberships in the neighborhood of 2100. 
Dave A. will have a more correct total at the next meeting.

Carolyn T. who is minndng Registration has a complete set 
of the Noreascon Program book and related material for 
anyone who has a need to see it or simply wants to lock 
at it. She worked registration for Noreascon and 
reported that it really went well. The longest wait was 
approximately 20 minutes and that being on the first 
day of the con only. We can rent booths if needed from 
Freeman Decorating. Carolyn T. will check this out. 
We will be relying on the ladies from the Denver Con­
vention and Visitors Bureau to help with Registration 
and Information. Dave A. will be discussing with his 
group the possibility of putting together an info packet 
that can be left on the info desk for any one that works it.

Noreascon has excess cash boxes that they wish to sell 
us. Bob A. suggests we inquire into the price remember­
ing that we do have to pay postage. Carolyn T. will 
write. '

The treasury room at Noreascon's location was a secret 
but to a few and we should adopt that policy. Treasury 
workers did not have their work area or job on any 
listings. Security was super tight.

Some people were giving Barb Me. a lot of flack con­
cerning how often they may donate blood. Karl Pflock 
says that it is 56 days between donations. We will be 
checking carefully those who sign up as to how often 
they have given.

There were some emergencies at Noreascon of a medical 
nature in which the staff of first aid were not able to 

i get the Injured parties out of the hotel quickly enough 
, due to slow elevators. Barb will be 1 ook-1 ng into various 

means so that we can handle this problem should it arise. 
The staff of the first aid station at Noreascon has 
offered to help us.

Steve Larue talked with Charlie Brown who has given us 
a firm price of 840 to do the Hugo rockets (each).

■ They are slightly pitted but it is understood that that 
is how all of them are. Phil Normand is designing the 
bases and will report on that at the next meeting.

Our lead time will have to increase for printing as we 
will have to go out of town. It's less expensive than 
we've been having it done in the city and we would like 
to cut back expenses in that area if possible.

Don T. told of the special interest tables at Noreascon
1 and thought they were a good idea. He would like to see 
these tables be in a more obvious place though. It was 
suggested that the bidding committees be separated from 
other clubs and groups so that they can give the fans 
more information in case they haven't voted and for the 
winners to sell memberships after the voting. Our party 
went rather well considering the problems to begin with 
of coordination and getting a key to open the room. 
Stocking was no problem but we should tighten coordination 
at any future cons.



MINUTES continued 
\ Steve L. told of how 

plan.
Bob Sllverberg legitimized our 1954

Dave A. says we need answers on procedures for site sel­
ection balloting and will be writing to Don Eastlake 
with questions. He would also like to know where they 
sent their news releases in fandom. Suzanne will be 
writing for that info.

Deadline for editing of PR #3, Sept. 20, copy ready, 
Sept. 2?. Typed, white paper, double spaced only please.

Tim O’Hare stated we should now start our ad campaign on 
radio, etc. He was asked to please see Phil N.

3 people that Don T. met at Nor. have offered to put out 
a rumor rag at DVII, as well as help on the newsletter. 
Bruce M. had the names of two of them.

Graham England wishes to thank Dana and George for their 
quick work in preparing the minutes after the Spanish 
Inquisition panel at Noreascon. (The S.I. panel con­
sisted of some of our committee being asked and grilled 
upon our facilities, technical aspects and programming. 
Cur inquisitors were three active and knowledgeable fans 
who have run many cons and been in fandom for many years. 
It was felt that most of our weak points were brought out 
and we'd rather know now then two weeks before DVII).

The meeting adjourned at 9:35 P.m.

MISCELLANEOUS NEWS

Bruce Miller has been negotiating the hotel contracts 
since R.C. Kristianson left the committee because of 
job pressures (Jo Cordle will take over as Hotel Liason 
some months hence). Bruce reports that the Hilton is 
balking on signing any contract other than their stan­
dard one but should come around in time. Using Currigan 
Exhibition Hall the Art show and Sales room should share 
s sPacei "ith Art show getting 20,000 andoales 30,000 or approximately those figures. Soie of 
the daytime-only programming may use conference space 
in the Denver Convention Center. The Hugo awards and 
the Masquerade will be held in the theater or the arena 
in the convention center. (The theater seats 2240, the 
arena 7000). The committee would like to avoid sched­
uling major programming items opposite each other even 
if it would cause some events to be overfull. There 
will be no awards banquet, but rather a series of small 
author’s brunches.

Operations says that it needs personnel at all levels. 
Any inquiries or offers of help should go to Denvention 
II, attn: Personnel (the full address is Denvention II, 
P.O. Box 11545, Denver, CO 60211).

Fred Goldstein reports that approximately 55 of the 
scheduled 265 huckster tables have been sold. Rumor 
has it that Chuck Rozansky will move the entire East 
Colfax (Denver) branch of his Mlle High Comics bookstore 
chain into 25 or 30 tables for the duration of the 
convention. Sheer rumor of course.

Bjo Trimble has joined the committee and will be 
running the masquerade.

HOTELS AND ROOM RATES -

Cost Analysis of Proposed Shuttle System, with Total
Trip Times, People Moved, and Wait Times

xDARr,Trips/hr«Pple/hr*Av/Max wait
2.50/day)(1231)(1212.50)

Fri
Sat
Sun
Mon

2 • 2 (FREE) 17.143 909 1.75/3.5 mln.2 • 2 (FREE) 17.143 909 1.75/3.53 • 1 (FREE/3hr. 18.857 1089 1.59/4.29 A
3 • 1 17.143 1020 1.75/3.53 • 1 17.143 1020 1.75/3.5

83412.50

Thu 3
Fri 3
Sat 3
Sun 3
Mon 3

83937.00

Thu 
Fri 
Sat 
Sun 
Mon

+ 8503.95 = 83916,45 + 20% = 84699.74

• 2 (FREE) 21.428 1191 1.4/4.29
• 2 (FREE) 21.428 1191 1.4/4.29
1 1 (FREE)/3hr. 23.143 1347 1.3/3.5 B
1 1 21.42a 1277 1.4/2.8
_1_ _1_ 21.428 1277 1.4/2.8

+ 8693.00 * 8503.95 = 85133,95 + 20% = 86160,74

2 (FREE) 25.714 1444 1.17/2.33
, f 25.714 1444 1.17/2.33
1 (FREE)/3hr. 27.429 1594 1.10/2.8 C

1 25.714 1526 1.17/2.33
_1_ 25.714 1526 1.17/2.33

83937.00 + 83003.00

83937.00 + 81848 .00 + 8503.95 =86288.25 + ■■20% = 87546.74
Thu 3 2 2 (FREE) 30.000 1697 1.CO/2.8OFri 3 2 2 (FREE) 30.000 1697 1.00/2.80Sat 3 3 1 (FREE)/3hr. 31.715 1847 0.95/2.33 DSun 3 3 1 30.000 1779 1.00/2.00Men 3 3 1 30.000 1779 1.00/2.00

* 8503.95 = 87443,95 + 20% =86932,74

Every additional increase of 1176.00 (+ 20%, 81411.20) will 
enable us to move an extra 253 peonie per hour. This cost will 
increase linearly. These prices will remain in effect through 
1981 unless gasoline prices increase more than 50%.

The above table is taken in its essentials from one 
prepared by R.C. Kristianson, and the following inform­
ation;

A 10-hour shuttle day is assumed for the' analysis, with 
the convention complex open from 3-5. The shuttle would 
travel from the Hilton to the convention complex-----RTD’s
DARTS, which are free, run by the Hilton and within a 
block or the convention complex (perhaps RTD could be 
induced to drive them directly in frcnt cf the complex). 
The DARTS have power lifts for wheelchairs, etc., and rcr 
i hrs. on Saturday, and on Sunday and Monday, we can rent 
them from RTD. This means that a handicapped vehicle will 
run every 7 minutes on Thursday and Friday, every 10 minutes 
on Saturday, and every 14 minutes on Sunday and Monday. 
The other buses are provided by Mile High Transportation 
Co., which achieved the best cost/person ratio of the 
sixteen bus rental agencies in the Denver Metro area.
They serve only non-profit and youth groups.

It must be emphasized that the shuttle system will break 
down under Masquerade and Hugo-sized streams of people— 
it is only designed to handle a steady flow, not sudden 
surges. Although the seating (and comfortably standing) 
capacities of the buses are conservative figures, even the 
largest of the four scenarios, A,B,C, and D, will not

Hotel P = designated party hotel, N = designated nonparty hotel, F = free parking
# of rooms rates:
booked for con single/double/per /triple,quad/parlor/1 bdrm /2 bdrm /comments 

suite suiteaddl. person
Executive Tower Inn (N,F) 250 845.00 51.00 6.00 ♦
Marina (P,F) 200 36.00 42,00 7.00 ♦
Holiday Inn (E) 300 49.00 59.00 69.00
Cosmopolitan 350 46.00 54.00 10.00 ♦
Hilton (P) 650 38.00 

51.00 
58.00 
64.00
70.00

52.00
65.00
72.00
77.00
32.00

8.00 •

Radisson (N,F) 150 38.00 48.00 • 58.00
Marriott (P) 500 45.00 55.00 10.00 ♦

56.0C for parlor plus

100.00 150.00

162 W. 00 224.00

bedrooms add bdrm rate to parlor

287.00 ______
(executive suites)

349.00

main party hotel 
multiple room rates

free but limited parking

under construction; all 
figures conditional upon 
completion by convention



tLaandle1tbe probabla 
&£*S.*s;, ?~™ ktS-WS

' ^“?.-yste".^ut down during the Masquerale Ind
I hAT ”="d normally be in the 

-tc^s nan been suggested by Jack it s a xong walk (a blocks' but v° 
--.a r ‘------

:n supplied by editcrL-no

3
awards ceremonies (which would 
evening anyway) " '
Chalker. If-
be betwee-- a r-ck*ana a°h4F ?x3CK?i but seem to (above inter\retat^n e^ed^T^.8 IHnT' 
else is to be blamed for it). Z -ae

The hotel room rates tnhia ->-> +-U-. 
was done from data supolied'by h
any misinterpretation^ theXbfe! xs^y^Lt* 8

Bowl* SiV^^®10 °f 16 tean:s in Trivia 
nedia including ao^slides^ Tams3'^ audio-visual 

: 
f^'^S^hlT^e^ ^d -p^te 

Sencenbaugh, c/: Snt^n =°"espondence to Buz 

^reregistration reports that it is

letterfrOmTinfOr”atiOn fro“ the committee I want 
isciers. if someone writes -jD-fth JTt. 1 i »anw a question that should be In^ered^ Jfporiant Question, 
who has the answer should be gotten hoL^T1^®'!3®150®1' 
answer provided, it's »v v,L5 fu? S01d of 3210 the 
tc provide this’klnd of’LeXk^ ~ "1U be able

SpanishLInq2isitionSpaneltat1NS 1S ’elcCBed- The 
some of the committee membe^N?Leaf C°5 11 "as hel1 for 
that any weak points be broumht^ufVed’ r?b ib's better 
before the convention.6 rought out £2* than just

almost caught up

editorial
This 
to ge 
large

•issue is shorter than I would 
t real information out of the 
g-cbs that I would like.

like; it's harri 
committee in the

One last point before I go- « i-f
of a nasty rumor that Defventl-n didn'?e°P15 got wind 
or rather, that the committee ne!d “y belP.
of help. That is comnlltelv “f dOwn offers
happen was that no -mi ubber-ly untrue. what did
people volunteered ?= hel^ ^lor® th® 
simply piling un TV,av-(oP’ ^or some time it was could have dis^troul’future^tSUP1 bUt °ne th“ 
one of the most gecg-auh^?iv ? ?u?n=es- Denver is 
America to have a #crld SF C~nv»S?^a^ed Places in North 
the people to ruS this all *e do S£t have
enough fans i” C'ln-rar?^ 4-^ k'urse^-yes»* there’s simply not 
I cannot stress "this enough^'ln ^i*Srl^?Cn withcut heln. " 
Personnel that they nee people on a n3te
the truth or,r« 44.1L __I People on all levels. That’s

Without it’wrwlliUnotnhAe nf \ple*- *e 
ventioH. With it we wlll.able t0 aae9Uately

the truth, 
need help, 
run this

w --- — r*1—
?ot so “uch

convention. With it we

-f^'-ourse, that in the future once dmo 
florin !f ?ts18TOdlcc-r‘ inforala,:io“’ "ill b#gtn to 
that they would’like to

However, the information is needed Th. •> .
progress reports have hurt our crediwvv“? tW° 
not oecause of any intri-siA r Cr1e. bility in fandom, 
rid not nave enc^

•-eople want that information. “ ‘olng.

Denvention II
Rocky Mountain Oysters 
c/o Chris Mills
P.O, Box 6074
Boulder, CO 80306

First Class Mail

Deadline for next issue November 1. Thanx.

lack Chalks and Brue. p.n uJU 

Bill Uarren will b. in charg, „f rLlaa^



She
For: JANUARY 1981 The R*cky M*untain *yster is published under the direction of 

Denvention II. All correspondence and letters should be directed 
to Denvention II, P.O. Box 11545, Denver, Colorado 80211.

The *yster is available to Denvention II Committee Members, or 
for printed letters of comment, or 50<t.

All aspects of planning for the 2nd Denvention, have been 
proceeding quite smoothly, as you will find out in greater detail 
in our next progress report..... which should be distributed
about mid-April. Speaking of progress -reports, we're very sorry, 
but the demand for our issues PRI and PRII has outgrown the 
supply and there are none now available. Postcards to that effect 
have been sent out to all members who have requested those PR's.

/

REGISTRATION & MEMBERSHIP: As of the last count(1-15-81), 
The membership had grown to 2112 attending and 608 supporting, 
which seems to be right on target.

We again would like to caution everyone to not send cash 
through the mails. Just recently we received another membership 
letter which had been opened and had had its money removed.

Crime Marches On: Speaking of theft, there were two 
separate burglaries toward the end of summer at the homes of 
pre-registration crew members, so if you sent your membership fees 
in around that time but have not received any conformation, please 
check back with us immediately.

HOTEL INFORMATION: The Hilton hotel needs to re-affirm that 
a single room is defined as one person/one bed, and a double is 
two people/ one bed, with a twin being two people/ two beds.

Hotel Reservations: The Hilton is not accepting advance 
deposits on rooms for the Con. The Hotel's reservation desk 
asks that when Denvention members check in, they confirm that 
they are listed in the hotel's computer as members of the 
convention. This is so you can receive the cheaper Denvention 
rates. If you are not officially listed at check-in, they 
might try to charge you the normal rates.

As of January tenth, the Hilton has 259 rooms reserved 
f or the C on.

SHUTTLE BUS SERVICE: We have secured bus services for the 
Con. Four buses will run between Currigan Exhibition Hall and 
the Hilton, with another two buses running a circular route 
between all of the hoitels and Currigan.

The shuttles will run from 9:00 am to 7:00 pm on Thursday, 
Friday and Monday with service on Saturday and Sunday from 
9:00 am until 12:00 pm. We are currently negociating a contract 
with Greyline Charter Service for these shuttles.

MASQUERADES AND HUGO AWARDS: Both of these ceremonies will 
be held in the Currigan Arena which seats over 6,000 people. 
So we should have plenty of seats available for all who wish 
to attend.

GAMING: The Cosmopolitan Hotel is being reserved for all 
gaming programing and which will be run under the supervision 
of the Denver Gaming Association (DGA). We are hoping to work 
with the DGA in designing an original dungeon for the Dungeons 
and Draons Tournament during the Con.
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HUCKSTERS: More than half of the huckster tables have been 
sold as of: January 6th, 1981.

PROGRAMING TIPS:
Wednesday: Films will be running in the afternoon and evening for 
early arrivals.
Thursday: In the evening we will hold the "Meet the Authors" event 
Friday: Guest of honor speeches.
Saturday: Masquerade
Sunday: Hugo Awards Ceremony.



ART SHOW NEWS; Bjo Trimble has offered to rent a truck and 
bring her previous art show hangings to DVII for exhibition.

The Fantasy Artist Network has volunteered to run the Artists 
Sketch Table in exchange for a table for their members and ASFA.

We are still looking for locking glass cases to be used for 
art show displays. So, if anyone knows where some can be found 
(preferably cheaply and locally) please contact Gail Barton.

Small jewlery items will be treated in the same manner as 
name tags for exhibition in the art show. This will allow more 
jewlery items to be displayed than is allowed for larger art 
objects.

All artists who send their art show reservation money in 
advance, will definately be given space for their display. 
The area reserved for the art show should, however, be sufficiently 
large to display all the art-work without difficulties.

FOOD FUNCTIONS; We are hoping to have an evening banquet at 
the Buckhorn Restaurant as well as a breakfast and a brunch during 
the Con. We are also working with a local Japanese restaurant 
called the Beef Bowl, to provide box lunches during DVII.

ASFA LIASON; We have received an offer from Wilma Fisher to 
act as liason between DVII and ASFA. We really appreciate this offer 
and are contacting Ms. Fisher directly.

ADVERTISING RATES
PROGRAM BOOK

The last official Progress Report booklet of Denvention Two 
will be P.R.4. There will be an eleventh-hour update which will 
be designated P.R.5; however, no ads will be taken for it. AD 
DEADLINE FOR P.R.4: Feb. 20, 1981.

DISPLAY ADVERTISING RATES

DENVENTION TWO PROGRAM BOOK
Space sizes available are (w x h in inches):
AD DEADLINE FOR PROGRAM BOOK: June 1, 1981

CLASSIFIED ADS

PRO FAN
Back cover....................... ................ $175.00 $175.00
Inside F/B cover............. ...................125.00 125.00
Full page.......................... ...................100.00 60.00
Half page.......................... ................ 75.00 45.00
Quarter page..................... ................ 50.00 30.00

A Full page........................................................................ 7x9-1/16
B Half page.......................................................................... 7 x 4-3/8
C One-third page, vertical........................................2-3/16 x 9-1/16
D One-third page, horizontal.......................................4-5/8 x 4-3/8
E One-sixth page.......................................................2-3/16x4-3/8

Set solid, no display, 15tf per word, $3.00 minimum, name and 
address free.

DISPLAY ADVERTISING RATES

PRO FAN
Full page......................... ................ $190.00 $75.00
Half page . . . . . . .-. .................. 131.00 52.00
One-third page............... .................. 115.00 46.00
One-sixth page............... ................ 65.00 25.00

MECHANICAL REQUIREMENTS (w x h in inches)

A Full-page copy..........................................................5-7/8 x 7-1/4
B Half-page copy.............................5-7/8 x 3-5/8 or 2-7/8 x 7-1 /4
C Quarter-page copy.................................................... 2-7/8 x 3-5/8

All art must be camera-ready. No halftones more than 133 
lines. We reserve the right to adjust or refuse any ads which do 
not meet our design standards.

PAYMENT: Ads must be reserved 2 weeks in advance of the 
deadline. Ads reserved and not delivered, or not cancelled 2 
weeks before the deadline, will be charged 50% of space rate. 
Full payment must accompany all fan and classified ads. 5% to 
all professional advertisers if payment accompanies ad copy. If 
billed, net 30 days. Make all checks payable to Denvention Two. 
Send all ad reservations, copy, and inquiries to: AD-VENTURE 
graphics, 539 E. Mississippi Ave., Denver CO 80210.

FOR THE PROGRAM BOOK
BLEEDS; Please add 30% more to the adv rate for bleeds. No solid 
reverse bleeds will be accepted.

COLOR; Full color is not available, exept for inserts as supplied 
by the advertiser. Spot color is avaiable for $70.00 per color, 
with quotes on request.
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advance, will definately be given space for their display.
The area reserved for the art show should, however, be sufficiently 
large to display all the art-work without difficulties.

FOOD FUNCTIONS; We are hoping to have an evening banquet at 
the Buckhorn Restaurant as well as a breakfast and a brunch during 
the Con. We are also working with a local Japanese restaurant 
called the Beef Bowl, to provide box lunches during DVII.

ASFA LIASON; We have received an offer from Wilma Fisher to 
act as liason between DVII and ASFA. We really appreciate this offer 
and are contacting Ms. Fisher directly.

ADVERTISING RATES
PROGRAM BOOK

The last official Progress Report booklet of Denvention Two 
will be P.R.4. There will be an eleventh-hour update which will 
be designated P.R.5; however, no ads will be taken for it. AD 
DEADLINE FOR P.R.4: Feb. 20, 1981.

DISPLAY ADVERTISING RATES

CLASSIFIED ADS

PRO FAN
Back cover....................... ................ $175.00 $175.00
Inside F/B cover............. ...................125.00 125.00
Full page.......................... ...................100.00 60.00
Half page.......................... ................ 75.00 45.00
Quarter page..................... ................ 50.00 30.00

Set solid, no display, 1 Si per word, $3.00 minimum, name and 
address free.

MECHANICAL REQUIREMENTS (w x h in inches)

A Full-page copy..........................................................5-7/8 x 7-1/4
B Half-page copy.............................5-7/8 x 3-5/8 or 2-7/8 x 7-1/4
C Quarter-page copy.................................................... 2-7/8 x 3-5/8

All art must be camera-ready. No halftones more than 133 
lines. We reserve the right to adjust or refuse any ads which do 
not meet our design standards.

DENVENTION TWO PROGRAM BOOK
Space sizes available are (w x h in inches):
AD DEADLINE FOR PROGRAM BOOK: June 1, 1981

A Full page........................................................................ 7x9-1/16
B Half page.......................................................................... 7 x 4-3/8
C One-third page, vertical.......................................2-3/16 x 9-1 /16
D One-third page, horizontal.......................................4-5/8 x 4-3/8

One-sixth page.......................................................2-3/16x4-3/8

DISPLAY ADVERTISING RATES

PRO FAN
Full page.......................... ................ $190.00 $75.00
Half page ......... .................. 131,00 52.00
One-third page............... .................. 115.00 46.00
One-sixth page............... ................ 65.00 25.00

PAYMENT: Ads must be reserved 2 weeks in advance of the 
deadline. Ads reserved and not delivered, or not cancelled 2 
weeks before the deadline, will be charged 50% of space rate. 
Full payment must accompany all fan and classified ads. 5% to 
all professional advertisers if payment accompanies ad copy. If 
billed, net 30 days. Make all checks payable to Denvention Two. 
Send all ad reservations, copy, and inquiries to: AD-VENTURE 
graphics, 539 E. Mississippi Ave., Denver CO 80210.

FOR THE PROGRAM BOOK
BLEEDS; Please add 30% more to the adv rate for bleeds. No solid 
reverse bleeds will be accepted.

COLOR; Full color is not available, exept for inserts as supplied 
by the advertiser. Spot color is avaiable for $70.00 per color, 
with quotes on request.

HALFTONES; There will be no additional charge for screened half-tones 
if pre-screened negs or photo-stats are provided. Sized negatives 
should be no finer than 133 line and sized photo-stats should be no 
finer than 100 lines. Please add $ 11.50 extra for each half-tone 
which will require screening. The originals for this production 
should be a black and white glossy marked for size.

WE RESERVE THE RIGHT TO MODIFY ALL ADS WHICH DO NOT FIT OUR 
MECHANICAL REQUIREMENTS OR DESIGN STANDARDS.
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The R*cky M*untain *yster is published under the direction of 
Denvention II. All correspondence and letters should be directec 
to Denvention II, P.O. Box 11545, Denver, Colorado 80211.

The ‘yster is available to Denvention II Committee Members, or 
for printed letters of comment, or 50t.

SHUTTLE BUS SERVICE; As we dicussed in the last newsletter, 
we were working on securing a contract with Greyline Charters for 
the shuttle service. We are happy to announce that a letter of 
agreement has been signed and a deposit has been made.

HUGO ROCKETS and their bases have now been ordered. The 
nominations are presently being tallied and the ballots will 
be mailed out with PR IV with a projected mailing date now set 
for April 25.

PEOPLE IN THE KNOW;
Craig Miller has agreeded to act as hotel liason during 

DVII. He is planning to arrive early to take over his duties, 
however, his arrival date has not yet been determined.

Bill Hanley will be in charge of film programming at DVII. 
He has submitted a list of films to Leanne Harper that he is 
trying to procure for us.

Beth Kmor, a Minneapolis fan who recently moved to Denver, 
has taken over logistics in the Operations Department.

Bonnie Warner has taken the post of "Den Mother" at DVII. 
She requests that any special dietary or medical requirements 
that con comm members may have, be submitted to her as soon as 
possible since we are starting to draw up our "grocery" lists 
now.

REGISTRATI ON: We now have approximately 3100 total members.

HUCKSTERS; We have now sold 153 tables including all of the 
available wall tables. 50 tables are still open.

CHARGE CARDS; DVII now has facilities to accept both Visa 
and Mastercard for pre-membership registration. These services 
are also available or will be, at the door for registration and 
during the art auction.

VOLUNTEERS : We are currently mailing out acknowledgment 
cards to all volunteers. The card will list (in most cases) 
the department to which the volunteer has been assigned.

HOTELS; By March sixth, a total of 735 rooms had been 
reserved by Denvention.

GAMING: A contract is currently being drafted between DVII 
and the Denver Gaming Association. The DGA will be conducting all 
of the gaming at the World Con in the Cosmopolitan Hotel.
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reserved by Denvention.

GAMING: A contract is currently being drafted between DVII 
and the Denver Gaming Association. The DGA will be conducting all 
of the gaming at the World Con in the Cosmopolitan Hotel.

WORLD CON ANTHEM CONTEST: Following a sugestion in Locus 
that DVII sponsor a World Con Anthem Contest, it was decided to 
do so and a judge for the event has been found. The first entry 
was even published in Locus. Further information will be printed 
in PRIV and all would be song writers should keep an eye open 
for it.

MEMBERSHIP BADGES have been ordered and paid for.
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We have not received enough orders to warrant publishing 
a collection of the Hugo nominations for 1981 and all checks 
received to date are being returned.

The Science Fiction Research Association is holding its 
11th Annual Conference from June 16th through the 21st at Regis 
College here in Denver. For local arrangements, contact Charlotte 
Donsky, Regis College, Denver, Colorado 80221.

We are proud to announce that the projected mailing date 
for PRIV has been fixed for April 25th. The man in charge, Phil 
Normand, has worked extremely hard over these issues to create 
as nice a product as possible in an effort to entertain and inform.

TREASURERS REPORT: Our first CD has reached maturation and 
we have collected approximately 500 dollars on the interest 
which we have turned back over again for another six months. 
All monies coming in from this time will be placed in our normal 
savings account for use towards the Con. Our second CD will reach 
maturation a month before the Con and will be used for the major 
Pre-Con expenses.

Many astronomers believe that there is indeed no end to the 
cosmos, however in our present societies we often consider starting 
and finish points to be one and the same. Therefore, the cosmos 
must begin and end with us........ Sometimes, we can be so smug»

Science Fiction Trivia Bowl

What does the number 666 mean in Number of the Beast ? What 
four word phrase was used as the main advertising slogan 'for the 
film "Close Encounters of the Third Kind" ? These are two of the 
kinds of question which will be asked at the Denvention II Trivia Bowl. 
Questions will be drawn from: Films, Authors, Television, Music, and 
Science Fiction/Fantasy literature. It will include over 200 slides

The bowl will be based on the same format as the old G.E. <
College Bowl. There is a $ 5.00 entry fee which will be refunded 
at the time of the team's first match. To enter a team: send a 
check payable to Denvention II with your team name, a list of the 
h members with an alternate, and something "trivia" about your 
team. Please keep this payment seperate from advanced reservations
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several teams entered and there for Denvention II. There are already 
is a 16 team limit so hurry and enter

By the way is the number of
phrase was "We are not alone". Send any correspondence to: 
Buz Sencenbaugh

your team.
alternate universes and the

Trivia Bowl 
c/o Denvention II


